Statement by Daniel Kottut on United Arab Emirates (UAE), 29th Session of Universal Periodic Review (UPR), GENEVA, 22nd January 2018.

Thank you, Mr. President,

Kenya warmly welcomes the delegation of UAE to their UPR review. We thank them for presenting to the working group their concise national report. We commend UAE for the progress made to implement human rights and their support to the UN human rights mechanisms. 
We recommend to UAE the following:
1. Accede and implement the 1954 and 1961 Conventions on Statelessness. 

2. Extend a standing invitation to the special procedures.

3. Adopt and implement Equal Nationality Rights to guarantee in particular women’s rights and gender equality including removing reservations to CEDAW.
4. Establish a National Human Rights Institution in accordance with the Paris Principles to monitor and examine allegations of their human rights violations.

5. Protect bio-diversity and stop disastrous environmental impacts such as threats to the security of migrating birds, destruction of live coral cover, change of natural water flow and destruction of natural seabed when constructing in the UEA manmade islands. 
Kenya wishes UAE the very best as it continues to implement human rights and fundamental freedoms for all in their country.

Thank you
